Cancer Society - continued

John Spillane, Bob Turner, Russell Macadam, Art Moorey, Martin Ryan, Short Scott, Geo. Birch, Alex Gordon, Dennis Connelly, Walter Klassen, Bill Cook, Bob Elliott, John St. Amand, Edgar LeBlanc, along with some help from these good ladies collecting - Annie Niemi, Marg Spacek, Esther Riley, Audrey McKay, Ruth Rillbury, Mrs. Imbeault, Sharon Lamoureux, Kay Fraser, Mrs. Doug Reynolds, Winnie Campbell.

\$455.00 was also realized from In Memorium funds.

Contributions may always be made during the year to Mrs. Beth Macadam or any of the off-icers mentioned.

Assistance has been given in drugs and transportation to Thunder Bay for patients in our area.

Donations to Cancer Cupboard were given from Schreiber from the Kinettes, United Church Women, and Women's Institute which all are appreciated.

## GOODCHILD:

Funeral services were held Saturday at Pays Plat Mission for Edward Goodchild who drowned in Lake Superior during the week.

The parish priest Rev. Father S. Hyrchenuk officiated for the Requum Mass in St. Jerome's Roman Catholic Church at Pays Plat with interment in the family plot in St. Jerome's cemetery.

The pall bearers were Protious Goodchild, Gerry Bouchard, Raymond Goodchild, Bert Moses, Billy Thompson and Peter Mushquash.

From out of town to attend were Mr. and Mrs. Paul Gagnon, Mrs. G. Landry, Mrs. Ron Lanigan, Mr. and Mrs. Simon Moses, Mr. and Mrs. B. Thompson of Nipigon; Peter Mushquash of Sioux Lookout; Mr. and Mrs. Bill Greer of Thunder Bay; Mr. and Mrs. Allan Starr, Mr. and Mrs. Dan Goodchild Sr., Mr. and Mrs. Alphonse Goodchild, Mr. and Mrs. Alphonse Moses, Mr. and Mrs. Frank Moses, Mr. and Mrs. Antoine Moses, Mr. and Mrs. Peter Goodchild, Mr. and Mrs. Danny Goodchild Jr., Collette and Claudette Goodchild, Mr. and Mrs. Frank Desmoulin, all from Heron Bay; George Goodchild and family of Rossport.

The late Mr. Goodchild is survived by one brother Joseph Goodchild and several cousins, aunts, uncles, nieces and nephews in the district.

Sunday School at the Community Church has come to a close for the summer.

Barbara Payette, Kindergarten class teacher invited her class to her home for a little wind-up party. Hot dogs, kool aid and cookies were enjoyed by the children.

Left to right - Lisa Heinrich and Tammy Trach on Barbara's knee, kneeling- Helen Jones, Kelly Moore, Tanya Evoy.

Before the lunch was served Isle Smith the Nursery Sunday School teacher played games with the girls.

- Photo by Pam Jones.



NOTICE - Schreiber Public Library will open Monday, June 16th. Summer hours - 2 to 5 p.m., Monday to Friday. Closed Saturday & Sunday. Kindly return all over due books before fine free period ends June 30th. The Board of Trustees wishes to thank all citizens for their co-operation during renovations with special thanks to the town Councillors, Mrs. I. Dunning, Mrs. Eva Gordon, Mrs. Doreen Wilkes, Mr. Wayne Wilson, Mr. G. Cebrario and assistants.

NOTICE - The Terrace Bay News Office will be closed from JUNE 26th until JULY 7th. NO PAPER WILL BE PUBLISHED THE WEEK OF JUNE 29th.

Please check your calendar to be sure and get any upcoming events in the paper before JUNE 23rd.

The News Office will re-open on JULY 7th and deadline will be NOON MONDAY for all advertising and news material.

The Antiques presented Jerry Nagorski the Administrator to McCausland Hospital with \$156.47, this is the last of the cash to be collected from the Garage Sale. The total amount was \$1,600.00 for the McCausland Hospital Building Fund.